LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
May 9, 2013
TO: Honorable Lois W. Kolkhorst, Chair, House Committee on Public Health
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB831 by Taylor (Relating to a list of mental health, substance abuse, and suicide
prevention programs that may be selected for implementation by public schools.),
Committee Report 2nd House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code relating to a list of mental health, substance
abuse, and suicide prevention programs that may be selected for implementation by public
schools. Under the provisions of the bill, the Department of State Health Services, in coordination
with the Texas Education Agency and the regional education service centers, shall provide and
annually update a list of recommend best practice-based programs in certain areas of mental
health, substance abuse, and suicide prevention, and shall post these lists on their websites. Based
on the analysis provided by DSHS and TEA, it is assumed that the provisions of the bill can be
implemented within existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated. The twenty Regional
Education Service Centers (RESCs) would be required to collaborate and post a list of
recommended best practices related to mental health issues, substance abuse prevention and
intervention, and suicide prevention on each RESC website. There would be some administrative
costs to assist with the creation of the list and posting the list on the RESC websites.

Source Agencies: 537 State Health Services, Department of, 701 Central Education Agency
LBB Staff: UP, CL, CH, NB, JBi
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